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BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA

National Cffice
1325 West Walnut Hilt Lane
RO. Box 152079, Irving, Texas 75015-2079
972-580-2000

October 27, 2003

Mr. Van Thuat Nguyen

International Central Committee of Vietnamese Scouting
14

NSW 2211 Australia

Via: vnscout@ozemail.com.au
Dear Mr. Nguyen:

Please be advised that International Commissioner, Richard Burdick, and International
Chairman, Gerald Voros have approved your request to conduct the 8® International
Jamboree of Vietnamese Scouting in the Orange County Council. This is in response to
your formal request dated May 20, 2003.

It is our understanding that the Executive Board of the Orange County Council has
approved the event to be held at the council's camp property. We trust you will work
closely with the Orange County Council's camp management staff to ensure a safe and
successful event.

The international leadership for the BSA recognizes your intent to use the 8"
International Jamboree of Vietnamese Scouting as an avenue to maintain cultural heritage
and to attract more members for the local Scouting units.

Sincerely,

Q@;l & %24

Scott A. Teare, Director
International Division

Ce: Kent Gibbs, Scout Executive, Orange County Council, BSA
Richard L. Burdick, International Commissioner
Gerald J. Voros, International Chairman



